Application from Sarah E. Sheehan for ACRL Health Sciences Interest Group Vice-Convener

Current Position & Employer
Liaison Librarian, College of Health & Human Services
George Mason University

Email address
ssheehan@gmu.edu

Educational Background
Medical Library Association, Academy of Health Information Professionals, Senior Member, 2014-2019; 2009-2014		

M.Ed, Instructional Technology in Instructional Design & Development, May 2008, 
George Mason University, Fairfax, VA.

M.S., Library Information Science, May 1990
The Catholic University of America, Washington, D.C.

B.A., English, May 1988
The Catholic University of America, Washington, D.C.

Employment Background
Liaison Librarian, College of Health & Human Services, 2007-Present
George Mason University Libraries, Fairfax, Virginia

Coordinator, Virtual Reference Service, 2013-Present
George Mason University Libraries, Fairfax, Virginia

Science Team Leader, 2008-2010
George Mason University Libraries, Fairfax, Virginia

Education & Nursing Reference Liaison Librarian, 1996-2007
George Mason University Libraries, Fairfax, Virginia

Reference Librarian, Office of Library Services, 1993-1996
University of Maryland University College, College Park, Maryland

Reference Librarian, Reference Department, 1991-1993
Frostburg State University, Frostburg, Maryland

Candidate’s Statement

Please accept the statement below as my candidacy for Vice-Convener of the ACRL Health Sciences Interest Group. Since the very first meeting of the HSIG, I have felt that this organization fills a gap in the professional development arena for health sciences librarians such as myself. The collegiality and quality of the programming provided by the HSIG has had a real and positive impact on my development as a health sciences librarian.

My experience in ACRL began with my work with the Instruction Section where I held many positions, including the Chair of the Policy Committee and then Chair of the Planning Committee.  More recently I have served ACRL as part of the National Conference Committees.  In 2007 I co-chaired the Volunteers Subcommittee for the ACRL National Conference in Baltimore and in 2013, I co-chaired the Pre-Conference Coordinating Committee for the ACRL National Conference in Indianapolis.

In addition, I was the Chair of ACRL Annual Conference Programs Committee from 2010-2012 and continue to service on the Professional Development Committee.  These appointments have allowed me to help the HSIG Programming Committee in crafting our program proposals for ALA Annual Conferences.

[bookmark: _GoBack]ACRL and librarianship as a whole are dynamic and in this fast changing environment, staying informed professionally becomes increasingly important.  The HSIG provides a wonderful mechanism to provide quality professional development opportunities and collaboration.  As the Vice- Convener of the HSIG, this affords me the opportunity to share my leadership, collaboration, advocacy and creative skills with my colleagues in HSIG.

















